
 

 

 

 

 

REPORT OF THE 
NCAA DIVISION II SOFTBALL COMMITTEE 
JANUARY 29, 2025, VIDEOCONFERENCE 

ACTION ITEMS. 

 
• None. 

INFORMATIONAL ITEMS. 
 

• Video review. The committee approved the video review requirements for preliminary rounds of the 
Division II Softball Championship beginning with the 2025 Division II Softball Championship. The use 
of video review will be permissive in nature and not a requirement of hosting. Hosts must satisfy the 
requirements outlined in the Division II Softball Preliminary Round Video Review Policy document in 
order to use video review during the regional and super regional rounds. A best practices document 
was also approved to assist institutions using video review during the regular season. Both documents 
are housed on the Division II Softball landing page on ncaa.org. 

 
Committee Chair:  Missy Frost, University of Indianapolis, Great Lakes Valley Conference 
Staff Liaison(s):  Alyssa Rice, Championships and Alliances 
    Kacee Murphy, Championships and Alliances   
 

NCAA Division II Softball Committee 

January 29, 2025, Videoconference 

Attendees: 

Susan Cassidy-Lyke, Molly University. 

Dixie Cirillo, Colorado School of Mines.  

Stephanie DeFeo, University of West Alabama. 

Missy Frost, University of Indianapolis. 

Gretta Melsted, Augustana University. 

Andrea Miller-Grady, Slippery Rock University of Pennsylvania.  

Dawn Turner, Lander University. 

Absentees: 

Neil Morgan, Biola University. 

Guests in Attendance: 

Austin Mezzacasa, NCAA SUP Advisor. 

NCAA Staff Liaison in Attendance: 

Alyssa Rice and Kacee Murphy. 

Other NCAA Staff Members in Attendance: 

None. 
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